STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION





ANNUAL MEETING
 


          
 September 25, 2021


    Via Zoom


  
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Chris Wadopian, President at 9:08A.M.  
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Chris Wadopian, Carol Wilson, Josh Cook , Kent Abernethy. Don Young joined the meeting at 9:30am.
BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT
 MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter,  
ROLL CALL
Chris welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.  He appreciated everybody attending. He explained how the chat function on the Zoom call will allow owners to write their comments/questions that Double H will read or call on the owner.  Thirteen (13) owners were present in person.  One (1) owner was represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2020 are on the website;  stahoa.com   

· Motion:   Chris Wadopian moved to approve minutes as written.  Carol Wilson 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Chris Wadopian, welcomed everyone. This will be his final meeting as a board member.  He thanked the board and management for working with them.  Chris set up the format for the meeting.  He explained the chat function on the Zoom call will allow owners to write their comments/questions that Double H will read or call on the owner.  Management and maintenance will give their reports and there will also be open discussion from the floor for owners to voice any concerns or comments at that time.  

MANAGER’S REPORT

Sue welcomed all owners to the annual meeting.   
· As managers their duties are answering owner concerns via email or phone call as well as working with realtors, Title companies, contractors needed for projects. 

· Recycling is very important to people. As a reminder we ask that you DO NOT put your recyclables in a plastic bag or throw garbage bags in recycling. This contaminates the whole bin and can’t be recycled.
· Notify our office for parking tags. All owners per unit receive two permanent stickers and one hanging for visitors.

· Remodels-you are required to remove all of your construction debris on your own and not use the STA dumpsters.

· Any capital improvement projects for the building must be approved by the majority of owners in the building as well as the board. Please contact Double H Mgmt when you are ready to begin a project.
Maintenance

Jeff was not in attendance. Hans gave the report. Jeff’s duties are:
· Winterizing-turning on heat tapes in the crawl spaces
· Keeping the dumpster area clean

· Insulated crawl spaces around the pipes the association needs to keep warm and not freeze

· Due to the age of the sewer lines coordinating the efforts to get them cameraed every few years
· Repairs to the free standing stairs at the buildings
· Jeff can be reached by any owner with any problems they may have in maintenance at 970-736-1126

FINANCIALS 
Hans presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2021. Hans reviewed the financial statements.  There’s $591,005 in total current assets.  There’s $294,817.00 in the Association Fund Balance.  He stated there were 3 projects this last year 1) bat mitigation 2) Bldg 5 roof and 3) Bldg 4 siding repair. Hans asked if anyone had any questions of which there were none
BUDGET
Hans presented the 2021-2022 year. Insurance had a $4,700 increase due to replacement costs increasing.  Current assets in cash $591,005.000. $ 294,817.00 belongs to the buildings for their building funds. Budget will be included in the October billing. 
· Motion: Chris Wadopian moved to approve the Budget. Josh Cook 2nd. All approve. 
OPEN DISCUSSION from Floor
· Chris reminded everyone to use the chat option on Zoom with their questions.
· Trees to be removed behind bldg. 4-ask Jeff if he can do this
· Bldgs 6, 8 & 12 need repairs to their siding-Champion Windows will be notified
· Bldg 13-an owner asked about sediment in the water. Owners explained it was calcium and water softener could help. Also Morrison Creek Water should be called.
· We need signs on recycling from Waste Mgmt for education to all. 
· Reminder for all to have your chimney’s inspected and cleaned yearly. Mtn Home & stove and Hot stuff are the two companies in Steamboat to contact.
· Luminate-fiber optics company for faster Wi-Fi. Owners must sign up for the service on the YVEA website
· Century Link was also suggested for faster internet
Board of Directors Elections

All the board members were introduced, Chris Wadopian, Carol Wilson, Josh Cook, Don Young and Kent Abernethy. Chris Wadopian’s term is completed. Carol Wilson is stepping down. Two positions available, 1 for 3 years and 1 for 2 years. Chris did not want to run again. Chris nominated Alison Harris and Leah Prestwood volunteered to serve.  Chris stated that the board meets 4 times a year with added monthly meetings in the summer to address projects.  The board has been meeting via Zoom, typically after work on a weekday. They work in conjunction with management regarding projects, owner issues, parking or pets. No one else volunteered for a position on the board. In a show of hands Alison Harris and Leah Prestwood  were unanimously voted onto the board.


Alison Harris  3 yr term limit          2024


Leah Prestwood  2 yr term limit      2024


Don Young 3 yr term limit               2023


Kent Abernethy 2 yr term limit      2024


Josh Cook 3 yr term limit               2022
Next annual meeting is Saturday, September 24, 2021, 9am via Zoom.
Meeting adjourned 10:04am

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter
Double H Mgmt 
